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All contributions for the next edition should be e-mailed to editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk or taken to Changes in Milton Road or Burgrey 
Stores in the High Street on or preferably before the copy date entered in the Diary above. To have any contribution published you must 

provide your name & contact details to the Editors.  
To advertise, e-mail advertising@suttoncourtenay.co.uk or telephone 07831-526784 

VILLAGE DIARY  

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS  

The Diary is compiled from entries in the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. Please enter your events in this Diary. 

Dec     

Tue 3rd 7.30 Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Tue 3rd 7.30 Spiritual Fellowship Village Hall 

Sat 7th 6.30 Yuletide Evening The Abbey 

Tue 10th 2pm WCF Meditation Church 

Tue 17th  WI Christmas Celebration  

Wed 18th 6pm Village Carol Singing Around Village 

Sun 22nd 6pm Carol Service Church 

Tue 24th 3pm Crib Service Church 

Tue 24th 6pm Torchlight Procession & Carols Church 

Wed 25th 10.30 Family Eucharist Church 

Jan     

Wed 15th  COPY DATE  SC NEWS  

Tue 28th 7.30 SC Local History meeting Village Hall 

We wish all our readers, contributors, funders, distributors, advertisers, 
and Burgrey Stores and Changes, a very happy Christmas and a peaceful 

New Year 



County Councillor: (Schools, Roads etc.) Richard Webber 
Richard.Webber77@ntlworld.com 

534001 

District Councillor: (Planning, Waste etc.) Gervase Duffield 
Appleford House, Appleford 
 

848319 

Parish Council Chairman Michael Jenkins 
Danluda, Churchmere Road 
msjenkins@msn.com 

847174 

Bookings for Village Hall Rita Atkinson 
Caroline Grundy 

848694 
848697 

 
Sutton Courtenay Website www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk  

Environment Agency: Landfill Odours 
Thames Water leaks 

  
 

0800 80 70 60 
0800 71 46 14 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 

Various organisations have permanent bookings for use of the Village Hall on certain days of the week. Local 
individuals or organisations may nonetheless enter one-off bookings for events which clash with permanent 
bookings. At least seven weeks notice must be given to Rita Atkinson (848694) or Caroline Grundy
(848679)of the hall management team, e-mail: scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com This allows one 
week for them to convey the needful six weeks notice to whichever organization had the permanent booking. 
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HOLY BAPTISM 

WE SEND OUR BEST WISHES & CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE WELCOMED INTO THE 
FAMILY OF THE CHURCH THROUGH BAPTISM 

This newsletter is produced by the editors, Diane Armstrong and Clare Pennicott, and Peter Draper, who is in 
charge of advertising.  Our contact details are: 

Diane     editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk             tel 07553 801032  
Clare      editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk             tel 07778 284193 
Peter      advertising@suttoncourtenay.co.uk     tel 07831 526784 

The Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 

HOLY MATRIMONY 

WE SEND OUR BEST WISHES & CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE MARRIED IN ALL 
SAINTS’ CHURCH RECENTLY 

ELLA BEATRICE BRACLIK 

21st October 2013 

There were no weddings this month 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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Sutton Courtenay Bridleway 24 (Cycle Route 5) 
A temporary road closure was arranged to apply to part of Sutton 
Courtenay Bridleway 24 (Cycle Route 5) whilst electricity cabling and 
drainage works were carried out.  This is the route that runs around the 
northern perimeter of the power station.  Unfortunately the works 
have overrun.  There is no possibility of re-opening the path 
immediately, as the path is not in a safe state for public use, and any 
works to recover from this would need to be undone in due course to 
complete the original works, thus merely extending the period of 
disruption into winter months.  The path will therefore remain closed 
for a few more weeks. 
  
School Transport 
The County Council has launched a new consultation on proposals to reduce the amount it spends on home-to-
school transport. The County Council has to find huge savings right across its services, and is currently providing 
school transport to a greater level than the statutory requirement.  Go to www. oxfordshire.gov.uk/htspconsultation 
and give your comments on line.  Also a public meeting to discuss the matter will be held on Tuesday 10th 
December at Larkmead School, Abingdon at 7.00 p.m. 
 
Council Tax Reduction Scheme 
The Council tax benefit scheme has ceased to exist and has been replaced by the council tax reduction scheme.  
The reduction will take the form of a discount on the council tax bill for eligible persons.  As central government 
funding is gradually reducing, the Vale of White Horse District Council continues to administer it own local 
scheme.  The Parish Council will have to take into account the reduction scheme and the effect on local council 
tax bills when setting its budget. 
 
Council budget 2014/15 
The Parish Council is holding a meeting on 10th December to discuss its budget for the next financial year.  
Should there be any local organisation wishing to apply for a grant, then  please note your application needs to be 
lodged immediately. 
 
Didcot A Power Station 
Noise levels have changed since Didcot A closed and therefore on still calm days, background noise is lower, 
therefore when Didcot B is operating the noise level is possibly more noticeable. Coleman and Cole have been 
appointed as the demolition company. They are currently assessing the demolition project and a report is 
expected in the early part of next year. Demolition is expected to take 2.5 – 3 years to complete.  The Southern 
cooling towers and stack will be taken down first and the Northern cooling towers will be considered later.  The 
area South of Moor Ditch will become available for development, and the area North of Moor Ditch will be 
retained. 
 
Peep O Day Lane 
The Parish Council has received several reports that motorcycles are using Peep O Day Lane.  It would like to 
point out that the lane is a bridleway only and should not be used by motor vehicles.  It is an offence to drive on a 
bridleway.  Pedestrians, families and young children lawfully walking along Peep O Day Lane have come across 
unexpected and unauthorised motorcycles which put them in danger.  Would motorcyclists using this route 
please find an approved alternate route. 
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 PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

On behalf of The Royal British Legion I would like to thank everyone who recently supported and gave so 
generously to the 2013 Poppy Appeal.  A special thank you to the house-to-house collectors, old and new, for 
giving their time and continued support. A total of £2,429.46 was collected this year, comfortably exceeding 
last years’ record £2,104.07.  

I shall need some additional house-to-house poppy collectors in Sutton Courtenay 
and Appleford to help with next year’s appeal and would be delighted to hear 
from anyone willing to help. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

POPPY APPEAL RESULT 

Planning Applications 

The following planning applications have been considered : 

P13/V2137/HH Retention of barn for purposes incidental to the dwelling house Peewit Farm. The Council ob-
jected should the barn be outside the residential curtilage of the site. 
 
P13/V2189/D Removal of 562.6m of pipework between the river and Appleford Road. The Council had no 
objections 
 
M.137/13 To continue the development and retention of a leachate tank on the landfill  site. The Council had a 
holding objection until the wording of “ continuing the development and retention..” could be clarified.  
 
MW.136/13 Waste transfer facility to handle 60,000 tonnes of non hazardous waste and 200 tonnes of clinical 
waste at the landfill site.  The Council objected owing to a lack of proven need, being contrary to policies, and 
had concerns regarding drainage, and impact on the highway network. 
 
P13/V2239 Erection of detached bungalow (amendment to approval P13/V0052) at 10-14 Milton Road. The 
Parish Council objected as a previous  application for a similar dwelling had been refused.  The proposal did not 
provide adequate amenity space. 
   

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 3rd December, 2013 at 7.30 p.m. in the village hall, Frilsham Street.  

Clerk: Mrs. L. Martin  90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham Tel: 01865 391833 or email:info@suttoncourtenay
-pc.gov.uk. 

 

The Council wishes everyone a happy Christmas and new year 

Mark Haffenden 
Poppy Appeal Organiser 
Sutton Courtenay & Appleford 
Tel: 01235 847177 
E-mail:  mark-haffenden@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:mark-haffenden@hotmail.co.uk�
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SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Love life; love learning; 

love one another  

ALISON ASHCROFT 
Headteacher 

www.suttoncourtenayprimary.co.uk 

Telephone:  01235 848333 

     
 

In order to foster this love of reading, our reading scheme is modern and wide ranging with a good blend of 
fiction and non-fiction books, which cover many different subjects to grasp different interests.  Children have 
group reading opportunities, as well as individual reading sessions, to really get into the book, find out more 
about authorial techniques and really get to grips with inference and deduction skills.  We also subscribe to 
First News (a newspaper written for children) and this forms part of the Year 5/6 group reading sessions 
whilst keeping them up to date with current affairs.   

One class also runs a library at lunchtimes which is stocked with newly published books (funded by our PTA).  
Annually we hold a book week around a theme: exploring different books, inviting in authors, holding book 
awards and book quiz events – as well as the traditional dressing up! 

Last year we became part of the Oxfordshire Reading Campaign which has been highly publicised in the 
Oxford Mail.  This has enabled us to train two of our Teaching Assistants to deliver an intervention 
programme to children who are 6 or 7 who are finding reading difficult.  This has already had excellent results.  
In addition to this we would also like to run a Volunteer Reading Scheme – and would like your help to 
make this successful!we would also like to run a Volunteer Reading Scheme – and would like your help 
to make this successful! 

A love of reading is what we are aiming for at Sutton Courtenay C of E 
Primary School.  Reading for enjoyment is so important.  Reading can really 
take you places – from imaginary worlds to those firmly based in fact. 

Children start to develop this love of reading and the skills to read right 
from the start – within our nursery where they focus on listening for sounds 
and have a rich diet of books within their story time sessions.  This 
continues throughout the school with children being ‘read to’ as well as 
listened to.   

The skill of reading is ever more essential communication skill, as 
technology has evolved.  Reading e-mails, texts and messages has become 
part of working life and social life – now reading is not just about literature. 

We are looking to recruit members of the community to come into school and read one to one with a child for 
two 30-minute sessions each week for 10 weeks, commencing in January 2014.  This Reading Scheme is a 
structured programme and all volunteers will receive training and a handbook from our School's Co-ordinator 
– All reading books and materials will be supplied.  The volunteer would be reading to the child to further 
foster the enjoyment of reading. 

If you think you would be interested in helping us out with this project, please contact the 
office on 01235 848333. 

 

I would also like to take this opportunity on behalf of pupils, staff and 
governors of the school to wish the whole village a very happy 
Christmas. 

http://www.suttoncourtenayprimary.co.uk/�
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’ 
 SUTTON COURTENAY 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS  

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’, SUTTON COURTENAY 
Priest-in charge:  The Reverend Helen Kendrick (848297) Helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk 

Churchwarden: David McKenzie (847489) Treasurer: Tim Budd (820942) 
Director of Music: Ian Miles (01235 426109, mob 07788 715873) Tower Captain: John Napper (848292) 

Children’s Church: Vivienne Maunders (848077)  Sacristan: Pamela Vivian 
Flowers: Ann White (848857) Women’s Christian Fellowship: Rose Woodward (848510) Friends: Nora Harragin (848235) 

MONTHLY SERVICES OF WORSHIP 
1st Sunday: Family Service at 10.30am 

2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church) and Evensong at 6pm 
3rd Sunday: Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Children’s Church), & Evening Praise at 6pm 

4th Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church)  
Wednesday: BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 

From the Ministry Team… 

HAVING TROUBLE FINDING THE PERFECT GIFT? 

A Special Gift - Christmas is the time for giving special gifts to those we love.  This can be both a challenge and 
an adventure, as we seek out just the right present.  Thinking about what makes that gift special, reminds us of 
God’s gift to each one of us at Christmas in the person of Jesus Christ. 

 

A Personal Gift - The best gifts are always those which are really appreciated by the person receiving them. 
The birth of Jesus tells us that God knows each one of us personally and wants us to know him too. Amazingly, 
the creator of the universe relates to us on our level, ‘The Word became flesh and blood and moved into our 
neighbourhood’ (John 1:14, The Message). 

 

A Practical Gift - When buying a gift for someone, we want it to be practical. A middle-aged woman posted 
her Christmas wish list on the refrigerator for her husband to read. She requested ‘something that will make me 
look sexy and beautiful.’ To her surprise the husband gave her an exercise bike as a gift! Father Christmas may 
bring what we deserve; God delivers what we don’t deserve i.e. life with him. This is God’s gift to us through 
the death and resurrection of Jesus, which brings forgiveness, joy, peace and a new start.  

 

A Permanent Gift -Unlike some gifts, God’s gift to us has lasting value beyond Christmas Day. Jesus spoke of 
‘life in all its fullness’ ie eternal life. This is a friendship which can start today and last forever, ‘For God so loved 
the world that he gave his only Son, so that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.’ (John 
3:16). 

 

A Purchased Gift - Gift vouchers are very popular today; we don’t need to spend the money, just claim the 
value of the gift ourselves. This is the good news of the gospel, because Jesus has already purchased salvation with 
God for us. Our part is simply to receive this gift by faith for ourselves, recognising that there is nothing more 
we can do to attain God’s forgiveness other than accepting it through Jesus Christ. ‘At Christmas time, when we 
receive presents we don’t really need, God offers us a gift we cannot do without.’ (J John). 

 

So as we celebrate again this Christmas season, with Paul we can say of this baby in the manger, ‘Thanks be to 
God for his indescribable gift’ (2 Corinthians 9:15).  

With love and prayers, Helen 

The Reverend Helen Kendrick, Priest‐in‐Charge of SuƩon Courtenay with Appleford 
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CHURCH DIARY FOR DECEMBER 

 Sunday  1st  –  10.30am  Family  Service  for 
Advent 

 Saturday  7th  –  2pm  Wedding.    6.30pm 
Friends of All  Saints’ Church YuleƟde Evening 
in the Abbey 

 Tuesday  10th  –  2pm  Women’s  ChrisƟan 
Fellowship MeditaƟon  for  Christmas meeƟng 
in the Church 

 Sunday  15th  –  3pm  Street  NaƟvity  in 
Appleford with Chocolate the Donkey 

 Wednesday  18th  –  Church  Choir  Carol 
Singing around the village 

 Saturday 21st – 2pm Wedding 

 Sunday  22nd  –  10.30am  Parish  Eucharist.  
6pm Carol Service. 

 CHRISTMAS EVE – 3pm Crib Service (if you 
would  like  your  child  to  parƟcipate  in  this 
please contact  Julia  James 848129 as  soon as 
possible or just turn up on the day – a  limited 
number  of  costumes  are  available)  6pm 
Torchlight Procession starƟng from outside the 
school  and  culminaƟng  at  the  churchyard  for 
carols  around  the bonfire.  11.30pm Midnight 
Mass  at  APPLEFORD  for  both  the 
congregaƟons  of  SuƩon  Courtenay  and 
Appleford.    Please  note  there  will  be  NO 
Midnight Mass in SuƩon Courtenay this year. 

CHRISTMAS  DAY  – 10.30am  Family Eucharist 
Service. 

CHURCH DIARY FOR JANUARY 2014 

 Sunday  5th  –  10.30am  ChrisƟngle  Family 
Service 

 Monday  13th  –  7.30pm  Parochial  Church 
Council MeeƟng in All Saints’ Church 

CHRISTINGLE SERVICE 

For all the family 

10.30am  

SUNDAY 5TH JANUARY 2014 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

 
Come and make your own Christingle! 

A Collection will be taken for the work of 
The Children’s Society and refreshments 

will be served after the service. 

SMALL SAINTS  

Christmas Party Wednesday 11th December 
from 11-12 noon in All Saints’ Church and we 
start again on Wednesday 8th January 2014 

at 11am. 
For further information please contact  

Helen Kendrick, 848297 

     

TORCHES FOR THE  

CHRISTMAS EVE TORCHLIGHT 
PROCESSION 

Will be on sale in mid-December from 
Burgreys’ Store; Changes, Costcutters and 

the Church (at Sunday Services) 

Price: £3.50 each (NOT FOR SALE TO 
UNDER 16s)Glowsticks for Children will 

also be available for £2.50 each 

Thank you to all those who gave so 
generously to the Poppy Appeal on 
Remembrance Sunday. The collection taken 

during the service in church was £327.00. 
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CAROL SINGING AROUND THE 
VILLAGE 

The Church choir and friends will be singing 
around the village raising money for the DEC 
Philippines Appeal – our Christmas Charity.  

Please come and join us or listen out for us at the 
following stops at the approximate times on: 

WEDNESDAY 18TH DECEMBER 
6pm Outside 28 Milton Road 

6.30pm Tullis Close 

7pm Outside 22 Lady Place 

7.45pm Outside 9 Chapel Lane 

8.20pm Outside 25 Church Street 

 
and of course we will be at the Friends of All 

Saints’ Church Yuletide Evening on Saturday 7th 
December at the Abbey from 6.30-8.30pm; at 
the Carol Service on Sunday 22nd December at 
6pm in the Church; on Christmas Eve singing 
round the bonfire in the churchyard following 

the Torchlight Procession and singing at 
11.30pm Midnight Mass at Appleford  

A Service of Nine Lessons 

and Carols 

Sunday 22nd December 2013 

6.00pm 

All Saints’ Church 

SuƩon Courtenay 

This Christmas All Saints’ Church 
will be supporting the DEC 

Philippines Typhoon Appeal.  
Collections will be held during the 

Church Choir Carol Singing Around 
the Village on Wednesday 18th 

December and around the bonfire 
on Christmas Eve at the Torchlight 

Procession.  Please give as 
generously as you can.  If you would 

like to bring a donation to any of 
the church services then please put 

it in an envelope clearly marked 
‘DEC Philippines Typhoon Appeal’.  

Thank you. 

 

 

COFFEE SHOP & BOOK SALE 

Thursday 30th January 

10.30am-12noon 

 
All Saints’ Church 

Why not drop by for coffee, cake 
& conversation and to browse the 

books on offer  
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Services in December at the Milton Methodist Church, 10.30- 11.30 Sunday mornings.  All welcome. 
 
 1 December      Dr Paul Williams 
8 December       Esther Woollgar 
15 December     Rev Peter Bennett, Communion 
22 December     Rev John Sturney 
25 December     special Christmas Day service, Geoff Caudle 
29 December     Michael Howlett 
5 January         Marion Chalkley 
 
Lunch Club Tuesday 3 December Christmas lunch 
Lunch club meets on the first Tuesday of each month serving home prepared meals.  
In December we will have a Christmas lunch with home made Christmas puddings etc. After lunch children from Milton 
Heights Primary School will join us for a short Advent service  led by Rev Peter Bennett and Rev Colin Patching. A few 
spaces are available for lunch, cost £3.50, booking required ( Mary Hancock Ab 848336) and everyone is invited to come 
and join us for the Advent service at 2.00 p.m. with seasonal  refreshments at 2.45p.m. 
 
We were able to despatch 8 Christmas shoe boxes for the Romania appeal which seemed a wonderful effort from a small 
group of people and hopefully will bring a bit of cheer to elderly people who are hard pressed to provide their day to day 
necessities. 
It was also a great pleasure to take 140 small jerseys, 28 hats, 3 sets of bootees and three blankets to the Knit One 2 Save 
One charity at Yattendon. Jannice Schneeberger was very grateful and will be pleased if we can make some more- they 
manage to send a consignment of life saving baby wear to South Africa every few weeks. So well done to all the knitters, 
and keep going! 
 
Art group, Milton Methodist Hall 
Art group meets every Friday 2-4 , £2 includes refreshments. You are very welcome to join us.  We occasionally have a 
tutor but most weeks people bring their own project work to pursue.  
 
Mary Hancock, Church Family Secretary 

 

 

MILTON METHODIST CHURCH 

SUTTON COURTENAY WAR MEMORIAL RESTORATION APPEAL 
2013-2014 

The War Memorial, unveiled by Lord Asquith, Earl of Oxford in 1920, is in urgent need of repair and restoration. 

This will cost approximately £15,000 and we would like to complete the work to mark the anniversary of the declaration of 
the First World War in 2014. 

A small working party has been set up to raise the necessary funds on behalf of the Parish Council. 

We will be applying for grants from a variety of sources, but will also need to do a substantial amount of fundraising within 
the village.  This is a stone reminder of our history and our heritage.  Please help us to preserve it for future generations. 

Donations can be sent to The Vicarage, 3 Tullis Close, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, OX14 4BD (Cheques 
payable to Sutton Courtenay Parish Council) 

Please mark envelope Sutton Courtenay War Memorial Restoration Appeal 

For more information, or if you have any ideas for fundraising, please contact  
The Reverend Helen Kendrick on 01235 848297  

or e-mail helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk 

More information about the men from our village, commemorated on the memorial and who died in the two World Wars, can be found in 
the Sutton Courtenay Local History Society Publication ‘Roll of Honour’ – proceeds from the sale of which will be going to the restoration 

appeal. 

mailto:helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk�
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Well, what a busy month we had in November. 15 members went to the Day of Dance and were able to sample 
several types of dance.  Then two of our members went on a Murder Mystery Night and reported back that it 
was a very good evening.  
 
A further 22 members went to hear William the Butler who worked for many years with the royal family and it 
was a case of what the butler HAD seen! Yvonne Hastings and her team came second in the quiz held at Drayton, 
so well done!  
 
At our meeting on 19th November we all had good fun listening to Carol Bunyan talking about ‘The Choir 
Mistress’.  She told us stories about her early years at the BBC and about plays and stories she had written and 
produced. If you get the chance to see her, she is very funny. 
 
Thirteen of us had a very nice lunch at Chilton Garden Centre. Some of our ladies found things to buy at the 
Edinburgh Woollen Mill, which is new to the garden centre. To end the month, Ann our President laid a wreath 
on the war Memorial on behalf of us all.  
 
Congratulations to Olive Lovelady who made a super pennant for the office in Tackley.  Commiserations to all 
who made very imaginative pennants and we will sew them together for display on our own wall.  Well done, 
ladies, all very beautifully done. 
 
Don’t forget lunch this month is at The Plough, Long Wittenham, in front of the big open fires, on 12th 
December. Our Christmas lunch will be in January . Anyone needing a lift, please let me know. 
 
Last of all, from Ann and the Committee we wish all members, family and friends, a very happy Christmas and 
peaceful New Year. 
 
Margaret  Hamilton  Tel 01235 847472 
 

ATTENTION 
 

To the gentleman who came to our meeting in September about Pinewood Studios 
 

If you will get in touch with me I have something of interest you may like to have. I was given it as a present, but 
think you would enjoy it more than me. 

SUTTON COURTENAY WI 

DIDCOT AND DISTRICT UNIVERSITY OF THE THIRD AGE 

 
Email: didcotdistrictU3A@virginmedia.com 

Website: http://u3asites.org.uk/didcot 

To celebrate the festive season the December meeting will be a 
fantastic Christmas Entertainment including quiz to be held at 

2pm on 17 December 

 

The January 2014 meeting will be held at  
2pm on 21 January 2014.  

 (The topic will be Working as a Met Man in the Falklands with 
Mike Palmer.) 

mailto:didcotdistrictU3A@virginmedia.com�
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 FRIENDS OF ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

 

YULETIDE EVENING 

 
 

In the Great Hall of the Abbey 
On Saturday 7th December 2013 

from 6.30-8.30pm 
 

Paté, Cheese and French Bread 
Mulled Wine 

  Raffle                                      
Carols 

 
 

Tickets £9 (under 12 £6) available from Nora Harragin (848235)  

and Members of the committee 
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SPIRITUAL FELLOWSHIP 

Many thanks to all who called in to wish my mum Doris Harrison a happy 100th birthday on the 9th 
November.  We had a really wonderful day with lots of visitors.  She really enjoyed showing everyone her card 
from the Queen and telegram  from Ian Duncan Smith.  She received well over 100 cards lots of flowers and 
many gifts. I would also like to thank Peppie at the Plough for allowing us to hold the family party on the Sunday 
we had a lovely day with about 50 close family in attendance.  They travelled from all over the country to attend 
and it really made the day special. 

Doreen Denton 

 

100th birthday—Doris harrison 

Tues    Dec 2nd    7.30pm   Village Hall   Spiritual Fellowship Meeting with Ben and Penny Gater 
 January   No Meeting 
 Tues    Feb 4th    7.30pm    Village Hall   Spiritual Fellowship Meeting. Medium to be announced 
 
On Tuesday November 5th  our ever popular speaker and medium David Chapman gave a great meeting with 
much philosophy, humour and clairvoyance. This time the trains were OK so he arrived in good time and he 
held every ones attention. It is good to see more new people and the evening was most enjoyable, ending up 
with the usual chat with tea, coffee and biscuits. 
Thanks to the various helpers. 
 We wish you a happy Christmas and New Year and hope to see you all in February which is our next meeting. 
 
Enquiries – Pat or Sam   01235 847460 
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Knitting for the ‘fish and chip’ babies 
 
Through the efforts of the Sutton Courtenay knitters, with huge help from some of their relatives, friends and 
some of the workers at the Burford Garden Centre, plus one jumper made by an elderly gentleman, we have 
between us made over 100 of the little jumpers needed by the ‘fish and chip’ babies in Africa. 
 
This all came about by Mary Hancock of Milton Methodist Church asking us who go to Milton Lunch Club to 
help with this Project. We obtained a copy, which was circulated to members of the Craft group, of the Appeal 
together with the pattern, worded as follows:  
 

‘Fish and chip’ babies need you 

Newborn babies, many of them suffering from Aids, are being called ‘fish and chip’ babies 
because many are sent home wrapped in newspapers for warmth 
 
To help these tiny babies we are asking you to knit a small jumper which will be sent to Africa.  Average knitters 
can complete a jumper in an evening—it’s a quick and easy pattern.  Special instructions are: use only double 
knitting wool; no pastels or whites please as these garments may never be washed; bright and mixed colours, or 

stripes, are best.  Then follow the pattern details. 
 
 
What an array of colours they all make when put together.  Many 
thanks to all who made the little jumpers. 
 
Mary will take these, together with others made by her friends, 
to an address near Newbury, from where they will be taken to 
Africa.  We hope the little babies will benefit from our efforts. 
 
Rose Woodward 

Sutton Courtenay craft evening group 

Ladies! * 

Something different for 2014!  

Inviting you to have a morning’s break after Christmas. 

All Saints’ Church is inviting you to a relaxing breakfast to 
be held at Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School.  

Saturday, 11th January  08.30-10.00 

Good coffee, croissants, bacon rolls and a chat! 

Sign up on the list at school or at church or for further 
details: Lynne Cubbage (848768) 

*Strictly ladies only! 

Ladies breakfast 
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          LOCAL FAMILY HISTORIES 
This will be an informal evening when several members with a long family 
association with Sutton Courtenay will talk about their family histories. 

Everyone is welcome to come along to add their own stories and bring any photos or items of interest for people 
to look at.  (Members free: Visitors £3) 
 
There is a lot of interest in family history and we get enquiries from people far and wide trying to trace family 
members.  A reminder that a group from the History Society recorded and transcribed all the memorials in the 
church, the churchyard and the cemetery.  This was made into a CD by the Oxfordshire Family History Society 
and records every name and location of the memorials and can be a useful aid when investigating family histories. 
The church and the History Society have copies of the CD so do get in touch if you know of anyone making 
enquiries. (Mary Thompson Tel: 848527). 
 
The Roll of Honour Book, with details of all those from the village who lost their lives in both World Wars, is 
now on permanent display in the church, and will also be helpful. 
 
People who attended the History Society meeting in November enjoyed an evening full of information and 
entertainment by Martin Way about the activities of the Home Front during wartime. This was enhanced by a 
comprehensive display of memorabilia.  Many schoolchildren study the history of the wars and I wish more had 
been there to learn from a lively talk by an expert on the subject. 
 

Mary Thompson 

WOMEN’S CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP 

Tue Jan 28th 

Village Hall  7.30pm 

Our November meeting was smaller than usual, as several members were away on a short break and other 
members not too well. However, all who came really enjoyed the excellent talk given by one of our members, 
Mary Thompson, entitled ‘Tales from Sutton Courtenay  Churchyard’ and helped by our own Vicar, Helen, who 
operated the computer and screen—whereby giving us some very good pictures.  Many thanks to both members. 
 
Our next meeting will be our Christmas Mediation on Tuesday 10th December at 2pm and held in Church and 
will be lead by our Vicar, Helen. As always visitors will be very welcome to join us. 
 
On behalf of all members of the Women’s Christian Fellowship I wish everyone a very happy Christmas and a 
peaceful New Year. 
 
Rose Woodward (Secretary) 

SUTTON COURTENAY LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 



BIRDWATCHER 

Something slightly different this month, and as promised a few words from our short vacation on the beautiful 
wildlife haven – The Isle of Mull (Off the coast of West Scotland). 

Everyone who has travelled north to Scotland will know that it is quite usual to have some rain or snow at any 
time of year.  What my family and I didn’t plan for was four full days of torrential rain.  On a positive note, we 
were able to see lots of rainbows including some double rainbows too. 

On the second day the temperature dropped to 3oC at sea level, but above 300M the rain turned to snow and 
was quite stunning to see, while driving around the single tracks of Mull, cautiously avoiding the deer and 
highland cows ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The wind and rain tried its hardest to keep the wildlife away, but even in the most harsh weather conditions we 
saw a pair of Golden Eagles, 3 different White Tailed Eagles along with many Common Buzzards. Although the 
lochs were being battered by high winds, the wetland birds were still feeding on the shoreline, including Curlew 
(photo below), Red Shank, Grey Heron and Oyster Catcher.  There were many gulls of course, and we sat and 
watched an Iceland Gull catch a crab and devour the entire creature, shell and claws too ! 

 

As this edition will land on your doorstep a couple of weeks before 2013 comes to an end, I would like to remind 
you to keep feeding our feathered friends as it is predicted that we will have a harsh winter AND… to wish you 
all a safe and happy Christmas and a great 2014. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Dowsett – mike.dowsett@sky.com 
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Photo:  A short break in the 
rain and the clouds, time for 

a photo.  Isle of Mull. 

Photo:  A Curlew on the Isle 
of Mull 
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KEEP SUTTON COURTENAY RURAL 

 

Pye application for 34 houses on green fields above Milton Road 
approved for development 

Not good news on keeping Sutton Courtenay rural.  The application for outline permission for 34 houses at the 
end of Milton Road has been passed by the Vale planning committee.  This was despite KSCR getting an expert 
witness to state that the drainage of the site had not been properly examined by the developer and there was 
unknown flooding risk to surrounding and downstream properties as a consequence of the 
development.  Indeed our expert, a Senior Lecturer at University College London specialising in flood 
hazard, stated that  "the developer's assessment does not identify the wider catchment area of the Ginge Brook 
(which receives water from the site) and the potential impact on downstream properties. This view is required 
for a development of this nature".  The planning committee chose to ignore this advice.  Indeed our own 
County Councillor Richard Webber was "on the horns of a dilemma" and could not draw himself to vote 
against the application. The application was passed 8 votes in favour with 6 abstentions.  

 
With the remainder of the Amey development, Pye, Redrow and Hobbyhorse 
Lane we now can't stop an extra 500 cars being on the roads of the 
village within a couple of years and at least an extra 30 pupils wanting to 
attend the primary school.  There are other significant new developments 
likely to be applied for around the village as well. The government's planning 
guidance is heavily biased in favour of developers at the moment and 
greenfield sites yield larger profits than brownfield. 
 
On other matters, the mega-warehouse scheme next to the village is now under consideration by the Vale and 
the Redrow development for 65 houses north of Milton Road, which was given outline planning permission in 
the spring, has now come back for full planning permission.  Although the Redrow development can't be 
stopped, you can comment on the more detailed plans on the Vale website, references P13/V2321/RM, P13/
V2324/DIS. Lastly, the FCC application for its Waste Transfer Facility is likely to be considered at the OCC 
Planning Committee on Monday 2 Dec at 2pm. 
 
The only slight ray of hope was a concession the Vale planning committee made at the October meeting in 
which the combined effect on the village of all this development carnage will be considered at some stage in the 
future.  Unfortunately great damage to the rural nature of the village has already been and continues to be 
done. 
 
If you can help KSCR in any way please get in touch. Any legal expertise would be very welcome.  Lastly, 
thanks to the continued support that is being given to KSCR. It is greatly appreciated. 

The Committee of Keep Sutton Courtenay Rural (www.kscr.org.uk) 
 

********************* 
 

Editors’ note: Gervase Duffield, our local District Councillor, will write a piece on present planning policies in 
the next edition of Sutton Courtenay News 

 

We can’t stop 
an extra 500 
cars on the 

roads 

http://www.kscr.org.uk�
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So, residents of Sutton Courtenay, we have medical facilities in the village which is one of the reasons Sutton 
Courtenay is so sustainable for all this extra development......well, according to the planning officer, Mark 
Doodes, we have! He stated this when promoting the Pye development at the council meeting on Wednesday the 
30th of October and, of course, protocol prevents anyone from correcting him.....maybe he meant the Vet!!!! 
How easy is it for any of us to reach any medical facilities using the “frequent” bus service?  

Dr. Harvey Rodda, an eminent hydrologist, who was commissioned to write an independent report, using 
donations from many of you, dear fellow residents, spoke on behalf of the village. His findings were fully 
explained in the objections booklet which was presented to all the councillors and planning officers. One of the 
planning officers asked if this “new information” had been made public!!!!! That expensive document, produced 
by KSCR, paid for by you, had obviously not been read!!!  

It was also stated at the meeting that the development is 2 metres below the level of the road and so any displaced 
water should not affect adjacent properties! A number of adjacent properties are below the road height and their 
gardens regularly flood now!!!!  

But this is now a “done deal”. We were not allowed to correct these discrepancies due to council protocol. Is this 
democracy when the residents and the Parish Council all object? 

A very disillusioned resident of Sutton Courtenay 
I have received a reply from Adrian Duffield, chief planning officer, today, the 21st of November. He seems to 
feel that I misunderstood what was said about the medical facilities... I didn’t misunderstand, the planning officer 
stated that Sutton Courtenay had medical facilities so making it more sustainable! 

He says that he is satisfied with the drainage issues but noticed that none of the Oxfordshire consultants referred 
directly to KSCR’s independent expert. He emphasises that Sutton Courtenay needs a neighbourhood plan so that 
we can identify where development should take place......more green fields! We will run out soon!!!  

Letters about Pye planning Application 

The villagers said No… 

The Parish Councillor said No… 

The Ward Councillor said No… 

The Eminent Hydrologist said No… 

The VOWH Planning Committee said YES!!! 

 Thanks to a Planning process that is not fit for purpose, the Vale of White Horse Planning Committee (VOWH PC) has 
foisted a further planning permission on Sutton Courtenay increasing the size of the Village by a total of over 25% in the 
near future 

 25% more school children, 25% more cars, 25% more sewage and of course 0% more infrastructure. 

 This is the result of a planning process that has more in common with Stalinist dogma than anything else, let me explain: 

 1.     The VOWH PC blindly follows the latest diktat from Central Government. 

2.     The VOWH PC can only operate within a “5 year Plan” 

3.     The VOWH PC completely ignores the pleas of the “plebs” who will have to live with the emotional and practical im-
pact of their planning approvals. 

 So, dear VOWH DC, if you read this, please remove the word democratic from all your job titles, (Democratic Services 
Officer), e-mail addresses (democraticservices@whitehoresedc.goc.uk) and web pages (democratic.whitehorsedc.gov.uk) You are 
giving the word democratic a very bad name. 

 Christian Bergesen FCCA 

I registered to vote recently, and I intend to use it. 
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Abingdon  Damascus youth project 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Big Sister Project 
The Big Sister Project was set up during the summer as an all-girls young leadership group. The older girls in the 
community have been mentoring and organising projects for the younger girls. It has been a great success and 
many new young girls have joined the project because of it. Together they have completed a litter pick around 
the village, an art project, a dance workshop, an ethical fashion project and workshops focusing on issues about 
body image and relationships. Here are some photographs showing the obvious enjoyment of the girls.  

Roxy Elford (Youth Worker) 

The DAMASCUS Youth Project is also supported in its work in Sutton Courtenay by Champion 
Recruitment, All Saints’ Church, the Parish Council, OCC and VWHDC. 

Registered Charity Number 

1098966 
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Neighbourhood action group5  (Nag5) 
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Focus over the past few weeks has centred on Smartwater, the forensic property marking liquid, details of 
which were provided in the NAG5 update in November’s edition of Sutton Courtenay News.  This and previous 
editions can be viewed online at the village web site http://www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk/. 
 
Houses in the high numbers of the High Street were recently visited by PCSO Sandra Syphas and a member of 
NAG5/Neighbourhood Watch promoting the use of Smartwater kits.   Each household had the opportunity to 
ask questions and to see the contents of a kit - a container of Smartwater forensic marking liquid sufficient to 
mark fifty items, instruction leaflet, stickers and registration form.  The response was extremely positive and 
the upper part of the High Street will shortly have signs displayed denoting it as a ‘Smartwater Zone’.  It is 
hoped to extend the use of Smartwater more widely in the village. 
 
Residents have expressed concern about the safety of cyclists and other road users as winter approaches.  We 
therefore repeat some of the advice given in February’s issue of this magazine.  The following are some of the 
legal requirements for cyclists for which the police, if they witness a breach, can issue an on-the-spot fine. 
 
1. Obey a traffic sign/order (e.g. going through a traffic light at red or contra flow to permitted direction 

of traffic). 

2. Obey a signal of a PC/traffic warden. 

3. Riding a bicycle on a footpath is not permitted. (Very young children excepted.) 

4. Drunk in charge of a push bike is not permitted. 

5. A cyclist cannot carry a passenger on a pedal cycle – a bike is only for one person. 

6. Bikes must have operational lights, front and rear, if being used after sunset and before sunrise and also 
in poor visibility conditions. 

7. For your own safety please also wear head protection and be visible to other road users. 

8. Spot checks at Culham Bridges will be carried out over the next few weeks. 

 

 
Peter Delany and Bridget Haffenden for NAG5  
12 November 2013 

http://w2.suttoncourtenay.co.uk/�
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Update on didcot power station 

With the March closure of the A station most of the disentangling of the two stations is complete, and the next 
stage is the actual demolition of A.  The contractor has been named as Coleman well known in the West 
Midlands, and experts in providing engineering solutions to tricky demolition problems, as well as the usual trials 
of removing all asbestos from the site. The present stage is one of exploring all the difficulties, agreeing 
solutions, and then next year demolition itself will begin. 

The next question will be what to do with the surplus land. The main outlet for that has always been 
warehousing and light engineering, but there could be some residential. RWE, the owners of the whole site, 
have now decided that the land north of Moor Ditch is to be retained but south of the Ditch will be available for 
development.  Moor Ditch flows through Sutton Courtenay and the Power Stations site, and becomes the 
boundary of the Vale from South Oxfordshire, and parishwise the end of the Vale Eastwards in Appleford with 
Long Wittenham starting the western part of South Oxfordshire. 

Meanwhile the B station continues its life.  But it has been pretty quiet this summer with the recession having 
reduced overall electricity demand, and the high price of gas making B less competitive.  In fact B has not run at 
all during the summer, and RWE has been cutting back in both Germany and Holland as well as UK.  Some 
readers may have noticed that with A closed the site is much quieter, the reason being the A station is no longer 
running on base load all the time. 

There is one further point that locals should note. Over its lifetime the A station has been generous to the local 
communities, especially schools. Now that A is closed it is costing RWE money rather than generating it, and 
inevitably that means a reduction in the amount of money now available for helping community projects.  RWE 
management intend to keep on their charitable work in the local communities but it has to be on a reduced scale. 
The closure of A has meant far fewer staff on site, and Power station staff  have been much to the fore in the 
charitable work for local communities. So RWE locally now has far fewer staff (more than half left with A’s 
closure), it is earning considerably less money, and those two factors must mean less money and people available 
for charitable activities. But RWE intends to retain some charitable giving. 

Gervase Duffield your District Councillor 

Further information from your District Councillor  

Hanson pit 

This has been largely in mothballs of late, but may well soon burst into greatly increased activity taking on more 
local staff. It depends on continuing growth of housing market in our area and thus greater need for more 
aggregates. It also depends on Hanson who have other pits not too far away, some of which they wanted to run 
down and finish off.  But expect renewed activity soonish. 

Ladygrove and Didcot Park 

Reading University are well advanced in their plans for a large housing development north of present Ladygrove 
which  will extend up to the T junction Didcot turn. This is of course in South Oxford District Council area, not 
Vale, so I as a Vale councillor have no direct say in it, but I have seen the draft plans (soon to be submitted) and 
am pleased that they seem to leave a decent boundary of greenery the other side of Moor Ditch which is the 
Vale's and Appleford's boundary. 

Adjacent to this Ladygrove northern extension is the proposed and euphemistically named Didcot Park which, if 
approved, will take extensive building north of the Didcot perimeter road into Appleford, and thereby bring 
industrial buildings and housing plus a small lake shun right up to the level crossing. This application too is due 
shortly.  What are the implications of this? Villagers need to think that one out, check carefully on a local map, 
and ask themselves at what point does Appleford cease to be a village and become a suburb of Didcot?  
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County councillor report 
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Shortage of money is once again the headline this month. OCC’s lack of money is going to mean that we all need 
to be very clever with how we operate and plan the County services. Everyone agrees that of all transport issues, 
road safety should always be near the top of the priority list. The sad statistics around the Milton Road out of 
Drayton (3 fatalities in the last 5 years), and the need for a 40mph limit on this stretch of road (at present it is 
unrestricted) has made us all think hard. I am very pleased to say that Drayton PC, Milton PC and Milton Park 
are all expressing an interest in contributing to the cost of this. County Councillors (for this year at least) have a 
small pot – some of which can be used. The result is that the fighting fund is all but in place. I hope to have good 
news in the early new year. In the meantime, please drive carefully, and slowly. 

Social Services, particularly Youth services are very likely to be cut back in the budget round. This is particularly 
relevant to our own Damascus Youth service. I am hoping that the local Parish Councils and the District Council 
will feel like gathering round to ensure the long term survival of this outstanding organisation. I cannot 
remember a time when our young people seem happier and more engaged with the rest of us. (We old ones 
could still do more in trying to engage with young people. Smiling and saying hello is a good start.) 

The model of the Damascus Youth Project is admired all across the wider area and I shall be working with OCC 
and VWHDC to ensure the proper funding of Damascus whilst trying to find ways of expanding its influence. I 
am hoping that there could be substantial economy of scale savings to the public purse. 

The FCC liaison Committee set up by my predecessor, Cllr Stuart 
Lilly, has been doing some excellent work in bringing the issues and 
concerns of local residents to the attention of FCC Management. The 
numbers of complaints re noise, smell etc have been on steady 
decline over the past year. The picture would have been better still 
but for a couple of glitches. On one occasion, the complaints helped 
the authorities to narrow down the cause and quickly remedy the 
situation. On the other occasion, the authorities were on the case 
within an hour of the first complaint, but were unable to trace the 
source.  

As a newcomer, it seemed to me that the complaints procedure was very effective and speedy, but that the ability 
to source the complaint and remedy it often lagged behind. This is no one’s fault. The nature of odours is that 
they are often intense but often very short-lived. This could give rise to some frustration amongst the 
complainants and other residents. Whatever the reason, it is very important that people do not lose faith in the 
system. The information the public give the authorities allows them to react much more speedily and effectively - 
so please, if you have an issue, the EA and FCC are  ready and able to resolve problems when you contact them. 

 

There is still some money left in the Community grants pot. If you have a local community project run by a 
committee and need some help, please contact me. 

 

Richard Webber 

Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com 
01235 534001 

 
The number of 

complaints about noise 
and smells have declined 

over the past year 

mailto:Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com�
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Yesterday and Today in Sutton courtenay 

Christmas Thoughts 
 

The tree stands lone and bare 
Surely the tinsel must be here 

Crackle of paper string and things 
I have lost the message of the kings 

Some soap for Auntie I think 
God, could I use a drink. 

 
Stop listen, music from afar 

Is that a heavenly star? 
Gold, Frankincense and Myrrh 

How I hate this time of year 
I've yet to ice the cake 

Really all for the children's sake. 
 

In that stable come and look 
See the babe of Holy Book 

Innocence and love shines round 
Symbol of love and hope abound 

Humbly kneeling ponder  
Stay my thoughts not wander 

Surely very God as child is here 
Now for Auntie say a prayer 

Tree and cake can wait 
Peace and quiet enfolds me late. 

 
Sheelin De Freyne 
Tel 07766870808 

 

I think back to 1960 when I first came to live here, comparing the village then to the present. Fifty odd years 
have seen many changes, not necessarily all to the good!  Like many residents, not village born and bred, but 
certainly ‘countrified’ I prefer the lifestyle offered by villages, with smaller communities and shared interests. 

I cannot say however that I have been a very active member of the community.  Working and raising a family has 
meant little time for socialising, that and a passion for gardening. I do appreciate living here, having been born 
and bred in Cornwall. I’m happy here and fortunate to have good neighbours.  

Sutton Courtenay, wedged between Didcot and Abingdon, how does it compare with the Hanneys or the 
Hendreds?  Not so favourably, I would say, traffic being a major problem and being in close proximity to Milton 
Park.  

Having recently returned from a few days in very rural villages in Northumbria, I feel here we are caught up in 
modern day living, although the Church and the Green and the avenue of trees  are still reminders of the old 
village.  I would welcome other people’s viewpoints, especially any that suggest environmental improvements!   

Donald Symons 

80 Tyrells Way 
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Waggon and Horses

Abingdon Road, Culham 

01235‐525012 

 

 

Opening times:  Monday‐Thursday 11h00 – 23h00 

    Friday & Saturday 11h00‐midnight 

    Sunday 12h00 – 22h30   

     

Food Times:  Monday – Friday 12‐3 & 6‐9 

    Saturday 12‐9 

    Sunday 12‐5 Carvery Only 

 

 Monday Carvery £4.95 per head 12 to 2.30pm 

 Friday Carvery £5.95 per head 12 to 2.30pm 

 

 Christmas Party Menu 2 courses £12.95 / 3 courses £15.95  

see website for details www.waggonhorsesculham.com 

 

Live Music 

  November 30th Johnny and the Jive Tones 

  December 6th live jazz & soul from Pure Bliss Music 

  December 14th the Dirty Earth Band 

  December 31st Nameless will rock in the New Year 

 

 

Call on 01235 525012 to book or visit 
www.waggonhorsesculham.com 
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David & Cristina: Telephone: 01235 847446 

Traditional Country Pub Food 

Fresh Tapas 

Open all day Saturday & Sunday 

Large beer garden 

Bouncy castle at weekends 

Wendy house & children’s toys 

Fresh Fish Friday  

Every Friday evening from 6.30pm 2 x fish main course, 1 x bottle of 
wine £24.00 (for two people) choice of 3 different fish dishes every 

week. 

THE SWAN FOOD HOUSE AND BAR 
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TRADITIONAL ENGLISH PUB WITH A LOVELY TERRACE GARDEN AT THE BACK  

 ENJOY A QUIET DRINK OR SOMETHING TO EAT, HOME COOKED MEALS,  LUNCH 
& DINNER. 

LARGE PARTIES WELCOME. CASK MARQUE ALES,  TRADITIONAL SUNDAY ROAST 
LUNCH MENU 

CATERING FOR BIRTHDAY PARTIES, CHRISTENINGS AND WAKES IN OUR 
SEPARATE RESTAURANT AREA 

 

Friday Nights 

Order any Gourmet burger and get a free 
pint 

 

Saturday evenings 

3 course table d'hôtel menu  

£12-95 pp  

 

Christmas Party 

At The George 14 December subject to bookings. 

Canapés and champagne cocktail reception at 
7:30pm  

followed by a 2 course buffet and disco.  

£ 30 pp 
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SUTTON COURTENAY BASED WINDOW 
CLEANER 

BRIAN PREWETT       C-THROUGH WINDOWS 

 WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE, FASCIA 
WASHED, GUTTER CLEARING AND CLEANED 

 MONTHLY/BI-MONTHLY OR ONE OFF JOBS 
 FULLY INSURED 

EST. OVER 15 YEARS 

PHONE FOR FREE ESTIMATE 

01235 848430   07932057132 
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GENERAL 
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Alison Budd 
Experienced 
Mathematics Teacher 
offering tuition up to 
GCSE and A level 
Contact: 01235 820942 

Email:  alison@pbudd.eu Maths Tuition 

GENERAL 

 

 BROOK FARM, MILTON ROAD 

Free Range Eggs, Potatoes and other vegetables when available 

 

 

Tel: (01235) 820262 

Opening Hours: 

Mon   Thurs 9am - 1pm 
Fri  9am - 6pm 
Sat  9am - 1pm

SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

We provide a friendly reliable service every 4-5 
weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation. Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 
Tel: 01235 512881 – Mob:07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home 

Online payment is also welcome 

Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof cleaning 

 Fascia's cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

MATHEWS & SON 
GREENGROCERS 

5 Harwell Road, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BN 

Veg Boxes 
Fruit Baskets 
E-mail Orders 
Fruit Hampers 
Herbs & Exotics 
Daily Deliveries 

Tel: 01235 848238 Mobile: 07958534183 
Email: mathewsandson@hotmail.co.uk 

 

http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com�
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Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 

towns/villages for the past 21 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 

Bekynton	House	
B&B ON THE VILLAGE GREEN 

£45 per person per night 
(reductions for long term bookings) 

7 The Green, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AE 

Email: Susancornwall@aol.com 

Tel: 01235 848888 or 848767 
 

IBIZA: Holiday apartments also available 

(in the beautiful north of the island) 

 
 
 

Abingdon‐On‐Thames Pest Control 
 

Local Friendly Reliable Service 
Problems with 

Ants, flies, wasps, bees, birds, squirrels, mice, rats, rabbits, 
fox, deer etc. 

Call for a free quotation 
Tel: Nigel 0791 7097363 

Killgerm Trained 

GENERAL 

Private Villa with Pool in Javea – Spain 

 4 Bedrooms 2 En-Suite  
 Sleeps 8 People 
 Children's Play Area 
 Private Pool 
 Lounge and Dining Area 

For further details call 01235 798972  

or email me: traceywilkes@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 

Culham Pre-school 
High Street, Culham, OX14 4NB 

 
a well-established, small and caring environment  

for pre-schoolers from 2 to 5 yrs  

From September 2013 
Mon-Fri 8am to 3.15pm 

(optional breakfast/lunch clubs) 
To find out about your FREE 15 hours and to  arrange a visit 

call us:  01235 530010 

out of pre-school hours contact  
Mrs  Lea Allmond, supervisor,  

 01235 529236 

 www.culhampreschool.co.uk 
registered charity no. 1030392                                             Ofsted reg. no. 133718 

 

mailto:Susancornwall@aol.com�
mailto:traceywilkes@hotmail.co.uk�
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FOR PERSONAL AND FRIENDLY 
TAXATION, ACCOUNTANCY 

AND BUSINESS ADVICE 
Contact:  Malcolm Ross or Bruce Charles at 

BRAYSHAWS 
Accountants 

    228 Broadway, Didcot OX11 8RS  

 Tel: (01235) 812284/816763 

Email: Malcolm@brayshaws.co.uk 

GENERAL 

Experienced Seamstress  
   Locally based. 
   Available for alterations, 
  dressmaking and tailoring.  
   No job too small. 

Telephone Margaret 07952 137490 

 
Specialist employment law services 

for businesses and individuals 
Contracts, Settlement agreements, Dismissals, 

Discrimination, Employment Tribunals, Redundancy 
 

Solicitors recommended 
by The Legal 500 and Chambers  

 
Tel: 01235 86191 

Email:  jkelly@employmentlawplus.com 
www.employmentlawplus.com 

 

Learn to love your computer! 
Are you terrified of your computer?

Want help with Windows XP,7,8, iPad?
Or do you need to learn new skills?

I can help! At your home, at your pace.

Call Meryl on 07794 656607 
meryl.tutor@live.co.uk  

Your Computer Tutor 
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GARAGE SERVICES & TRANSPORT  

HALLS GARAGE 
Proprietors: The Sparkes family 

Motor Engineers, The Garage, Sutton Courtenay 
Tel: 01235 848236 

Comprehensive servicing on all makes. 
MOT’s 7am-9am Catalyst & Diesel (on demand) 

9am-5.30pm by appointment. 
Specialist in all passenger vehicle repairs. 
Repairs to commercial vehicles to 35cwt. 

Have you changed your timing belt recently? Take 
preventative action, have your belt changed today! 

Milton Park Auto Centre Ltd 

SERVICING, REPAIRS, MOT, 
TYRES & EXHAUSTS 

Cash paid for unwanted vehicles 

 

 

 

 

 

Unit 63a Milton Park 
Abingdon 
OX14 4RX 

Phone: 01235 835082 
Email: miltonparkauto@gmail.com 
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Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
SuƩon Courtenay 
OX14 4BA 

        For ALL your home improvements 
 

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
GuƩering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@bƟnternet.com 

Electrical Problems?   Call 

ROBERTS  
ELECTRICAL 

Domestic  ●  Commercial  ●  Industrial 
 

 Electrical Hard Wire Testing  
 Domestic Electrical Reports 
 Landlords Certificates 
 Portable Appliance Testing 
 Re-wires Full or Part  
 Extra Power or Lighting Points 
 Electrical Showers Complete 
 Security Lighting, Fire & Intruder Alarms 
 Low Energy Lighting Installations 
 Data & Telephone Wiring 
 TV & Home Entertainment Installations 
 Heating Controls and Wiring 

Office: 01235 528800    Mobile: 07786 930463 
Windy Ridge Court, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon OX14 4EZ 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATIONS 
 

LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 20 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work 
undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 
Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 



BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 
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LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

 

Est 1975 
 
 
 

 
Receive 10% off  labour costs when 

quoting SCN 

Tel: 07547 472988 
or 01491 824047  

Call for a 
professional 

job 
from start 
to finish 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GB 
Gary Byrne 

& Son 

Painters & Decorators 
Established since 1986 

Domestic & Commercial     General Maintenance     Competitive Prices 
No Job Too Small    All Out of Hours Work Carried Out 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mobile: 07759 341525 
01235 847278 

www.garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 
garybyrne@hotmail.co.uk  

24 Bradstocks Way, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon OX14 4BY

Childs Contracts 
Painting & Decorating – Interior & Exterior 

Paperhanging – Domestic & Commercial 

Insurance Quotations/Estimates 

also 

Artexing – Coving – Plastering 

Tel: 01235 527000  

A friendly service guaranteed 

 

 
 

Website www.maconston.co.uk 

Tel: 01235 831923 Mob: 07854 271258 

63a Milton Park, Abingdon OX14 4RX 

LOCAL BUILDING FIRM: NO JOB TO SMALL

FREE ESTIMATES: INSURANCE REPAIRS 

 SERVICES WE CAN PROVIDE 

: Property Maintenance   : Extensions 

: Landscaping      : Driveways 

: Decorating      : Plastering 

: Carpentry      : Brickwork 

: Fencing      : New build 

And many more ‐ take a look at our web site 
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DON’T MOWN AT THE MOWER 

Have it serviced & sharpened at Milton Garden 
Machinery. New & used mowers, rotovators etc. 
at discount prices.  Tel 01235 555115 any time 
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BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 

 

 Sharman Roofing 
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist 

 

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, 
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds 

 

all work considered, call Mark on 
 

07979 791075 
www.sharmanroofing.co.uk 

msharmanroofing@gmail.com 
 

D R ELECTRICAL 
48 High Street, Sutton Courtenay.  

Domestic & commercial installations  

Rewires  

Storage-heaters 

Extensions  

Extra sockets & repairs  
No job too small. Free quotations. 
Tel: 01235 847030. Mobile: 07850 558196  

Richard Dolan Specialist Tiling 

Professionally trained in fiƫng ceramic, porcelain 
and natural stone. 

Also Ɵling and grout repair, electric underfloor 
heaƟng and wet room construcƟon. 

For a no obligaƟon quote call 07921996220 or 
01235538244, or email Richard.dolan1@live.com  

   

 

 
A local small business 

 Grass cutting 
 Regular garden maintenance 
 Hedge cutting & tree pruning 
 Turfing 
 Garden tidying 
 Fencing & decking 
 Block paving 
 Exterior painting 
 Fascias, soffits & guttering cleaned or 

replaced 
 Patios 
 Driveways 

 
Contact Chris on 07870 265561 for your friendly 

local exterior & garden maintenance man with 
prices from as little as £15 

 

Suttons Garden & 
Exterior 

Maintenance 
 

K Boswell Building Services 
 
Bricklayer and general builder.  
23 years experience, fully insured. 
 
New builds, extensions, stonework, 
repointing, home improvements, 
patios, fencing. 
 
All jobs considered. Testimonials available. 
 
For your free, no obligation quote contact Kevin Boswell  
Tel: 07867785151 or email: kjboswell@sky.com 
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BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 

 
 
 
 

Available for all aspects of garden maintenance and 
clearance. 

07857383069 
 
James@culhamgardenservices.com 
Regular and one off services available 
Public Liability Insured 
 

James Rockall
13 High Street

Culham
OX14 4NB   

 

 

 

 

Your local decorators 

Continuing to bring colour into your lives 

Attention to detail is our priority 

Either at home or the workplace 

All work carried out by qualified decorators 

All types of painting & decorating undertaken 

Listed Building specialist, Grade I & II 

For your free no obligation consultation 

Contact David Fell 

07830 237 850 

Davidfell12@icloud.com 

D.Fell Decorating 

  
We would like to wish all of 
our advertisers a very merry 
Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year 

Thank you for your support 

From all at Sutton Courtenay News 

 

SILKWOOD INTERIORS 
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HEALTH, CARE & BEAUTY 

New clients £5 
off your first 
treatment

Pinky Nails is a mobile service that specialises in Manicures and Pedicures for natural 
nails in the comfort of your own home. 
Pinky Nails provides a friendly affordable service whilst maintaining incredibly high 
standards.   Indulge yourself, relax and have a nail spa experience to remember. 

More than a manicure/pedicure...... a pampering process! 
For Appointments and Enquires call Ellie Lee on 07956 419791 

www.pinkynails.co.uk 

 

 

  
 

94a High St., Sutton Courtenay 
Tel: 01235 814991 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come along  to  the dedicated cat clinic at 
our  Sutton  Courtenay  surgery,  for  a  cat‐
friendly  atmosphere which  is purrfect  for 
our  feline  friends.  For more  information 
or to make an appointment please phone 
01235 814991. 

www . la r km ea d . c o . u k  

 

LADYGROVE DENTAL 
PRACTICE 

  
A friendly caring family practice offering 
quality affordable dental care a few minutes 
drive from Sutton Courtenay. 

  
 NHS children’s places available 

 Full range of cosmetic treatments 

 Sedation available for anxious 

patients 

 Emergency appointments 

8 Lostock Place, Didcot 
  

Telephone Karen on 01235 815000 

www.didcotdentist.co.uk 

enquiries@didcotdentist.co.uk 

http://www.didcotdentist.co.uk�


PILATES  

Body Control Level 3 Pilates instructor 
with many years of experience offering a 
variety of classes and private sessions. 

Classes held at Sutton Courtenay, Milton 
and Long Wittenham.  

Booking is essential 

Contact:  
07710 847848 
www.perkspilates.com  

YOGA CLASSES  

HEALTH, CARE & BEAUTY 
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Abingdon, St Ethelwold's House  

Tuesday 9 – 10 am (beginners) 

Abingdon, Guildhall  
Wednesday 8.45-10 am (intermediate) 

Clifton Hampden Village Hall 
Tuesday  5.30- 6.45 pm (beginners) 
Tuesday  7 – 8.30 pm (intermediate) 
One to one sessions available 

075 546 35 112  yogin67@gmail.com  

 www.nagy-yoga.com 

http://www.perkspilates.com�
mailto:yogin67@gmail.com�
http://www.nagy-yoga.com�
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HEALTH & CARE SERVICES 

Home Helpers Care Ltd 
 

25 The Nursery Sutton Courtenay Oxon OX14 4UA Tel: 01235 848822 Fax 01235 848688 
Established since 1993 

Providing Services in the South & Vale to Private Customers / Direct Payments Customers / 
Social Services Funded Customers & Independent Living Customers 

Comprehensive Range of Care Services, including Palliative Care / Day & Night Sitters / Meals / 
At Home Laundry / Shopping / Collecting Pensions / Paying Bills & Light Domestic tasks 

Are you on repeat medication? 

We can order, pick up and deliver your 
prescriptions for FREE 

To find out how the repeat prescription 
service works, give us a call. 

  
 
 
 

 

DO YOU NEED HELP AT HOME? 

I CAN OFFER A RANGE OF CARE SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY INCLUDING: 

ORGANISING MEALS, SHOPPING & LIGHT DOMESTIC DUTIES    

I CAN BE THE FRIENDLY FACE YOU NEED IF YOU JUST WANT TO CHAT 

PLEASE GIVE CARRIE A CALL 

01235 848853 OR 07778 036707 

References available  Your local Pharmacy on Milton Park 

 

01235 835961 
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HEALTH & CARE SERVICES 



DISCLAIMER: This Journal is published in all good faith and every care is taken in its compilation. 
The organizers of the Sutton Courtenay News and its Agents therefore accept no responsibility for 
OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS 
ARISING WHATSOEVER from the publication. 

 
 

 
The better way  
to book your holiday 
 
Call:  01235 819121 
Email: info@johnallantravel.co.uk 
Visit:  128 Broadway.Didcot.OX11 8AB 
Surf:  www.johnallantravel.co.uk 
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